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To all persons deemed interested or affected by the Town of Barnstable’s Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District 
Commission Ordinance under Chapter 112, Article III of the Code of the Town of Barnstable, you are hereby notified that a 
hearing was held at Town Hall, 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA Selectmen’s Conference Room, 2nd Floor 4:00pm on 
Wednesday, August 15, 2012. 

 
MINUTES 

August 15, 2012 
 

Members Present: George Jessop – Chair, Joe Cotellessa – Clerk, Paul Arnold and Brenda Mazzeo   
Members Absent:      Dave Colombo – Vice Chair, Marina Atsalis, Bill Cronin, Meaghann Kenney 
Also Present:   Elizabeth Jenkins – Growth Management Department 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:34pm 
 
Continued Business  
Election of Officers: Chairman, Vice Chairman, Clerk 

 Discussion 
Motion duly made by Paul Arnold, seconded by Brenda Mazzeo to retain the present slate of officers for 
another year   
Vote: So voted unanimously 
   
 
New Business  
Patriot PCI Insurance, 684 Main Street, Map 328, Parcel 169 
Business Sign 
Represented by: Ricardo DeOlivera, business owner 

 White background not appropriate; Commission prefers black background with gold leaf lettering for 
business name, flag in traditional colors, and additional lettering in white; applicant will submit proof to 
staff,  Elizabeth Jenkins would distribute to Commission members 

 Discussion on specialty signage; process on hardship signs requires approval from the Planning Board; 
 Review of permissible trade flags / symbols and open / closed flags 

Motion duly made by Paul Arnold, seconded by Joe Cotellessa to approve the Patriot PCI sign subject to 
the change in colors from a white background to black and lettering changed to gold, size of lettering to be 
determined by the sign maker 
Vote: So voted unanimously 
Discussion: 

 Applicant offers to submit two proofs to staff: one with all letting in gold and the second with the flag and 
lettering in white 

 Suggestion: outlining gold leaf lettering in white 
 
 
Hudson Baxter, 149 Pleasant Street, Map 326, Parcel 053 
White or grey vinyl clapboard siding 

 Applicant requested continuance to September 5, 2012 due to the fact that the initial application for vinyl 
siding has been changed to red cedar shingles; new notification to abutters required; amended application 
to be submitted to staff 
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Motion duly made by Paul Arnold, seconded by Joe Cotellessa to approve the minutes of August 1, 2012 
as submitted 
Vote: So voted unanimously 
 
Motion duly made by Joe Cotellessa, seconded by Paul Arnold to adjourn 
Meeting adjourned at 6:59pm 
 
Next HHDC meeting scheduled for Wednesday, September 5, 2012 at 6:30pm   
   
1 Application:  Patriot PCI Insurance  
 
Respectfully submitted 
Theresa M. Santos 
Growth Management 
 
 

Public files are available for viewing during normal business hours 200 Main Street, Hyannis.   
** Further detail may be obtained by viewing the video via Channel 18 on demand at http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us ** 


